












In August 2015, nurses and paramedics did trauma 
training together using mobile simulation equipment. 
The end goal: to better learn what each other can offer, 
and enhance the care they offer to patients every day. 

Cindy MacQuarrie, interprofessional practice  
coordinator, Nova Scotia Health Authority, along with 
Lynn Poirier, a registered nurse from the Buchanan  
Memorial Community Health Center and EHS  
paramedic Ryan Brown, started off with two trial  
simulations for eight staff. 

“Learning with each other leads to learning about each 
other,” said Ms. MacQuarrie. “I was able to work  
collectively with the team and provoke some really 
critical conversations about what it is we do.”

 

They saw a chance to improve care by helping nurses 
and paramedics learn to work together, especially in 
a remote area where there aren’t as many specialists 
and teamwork is crucial.

After the success of the pilot, the group successfully 
ran the simulation project again with 38 staff, thanks 
to an innovation grant from the Nursing Strategy. 

“We’re very remote, and have unique considerations. 
There was a need to build the team here. The biggest 
thing I’ve noticed is how the team has strengthened,” 
said Poirier. “I’m really proud of what they do …I’ve seen 
it working and how positive it is.”

Neil’s Harbour, Cheticamp  
and Baddeck Interprofessional 
Simulation Project



Co-op Program
As a nursing student, Tanas Sylliboy didn’t picture 
himself working in critical care before his co-op 
placement in intensive care at the Cape Breton 
Regional Hospital. 

“It was a really intimidating fi eld,” said Sylliboy, now a 
registered nurse. “The thought of it kind of scared me, 
but my professors encouraged me and from day one I 
fell in love with it.”

The hands-on experience built his confi dence and 
skills. “It really opened my eyes to how important the 
nurse’s role is in order to better a patient’s outcome. 
You gain different tips and tricks from your mentors. 
Your assessment skills become more fi ne-tuned.”

Sylliboy, along with one of his classmates, 
Terrance Bernard, were the fi rst aboriginal men to 
graduate from Cape Breton University’s nursing 
program in May 2015. The Eskasoni native says he 
was inspired to go into nursing after he interviewed 
doctors and nurses for a grade 12 biology assignment 
on First Nations health and diet. 

“After my fi rst and second year I knew…this is what I 
want to do for the rest of my life.”  

Helen Marsh knows fi rsthand that supporting 
employees, ensuring their safety, and building 
relationships with patients and families isn’t as easy 
as it might sound. 

“There are some different challenges in this work. 
We’re not attached to the hospital, we’re not part of the 
acute care system. You can feel isolated at times,” said 
Ms. Marsh, executive director of New Waterford 
Home Care.

Marsh knew other nurse leaders who work alone in 
rural settings would be dealing with similar challenges.  
Communication with staff, colleagues and patients 
and their families is most often done through email or 
phone. 

In March 2016, the Nursing Strategy’s Innovation Fund 
provided 12 nurse leaders in home care the chance to 
meet in Port Hawkesbury and Sydney, to design a 
leadership program to help LPNs and RNs in their 
sector improve their leadership skills.

Three workshops were attended by 15 home care 
supervisors – both LPNs and RNs – from across 
Cape Breton. “The sessions focused on improving how 
employees provide care to patients and their families, 
strengthening teamwork, and leadership techniques 
targeted for our workplace,” said participant Debbie 
Tighe, LPN.

Eastern Zone Home Support
Nursing Leadership Program



The Department of Health and Wellness wants to  
recognize the contributions of the Provincial Nursing 
Network (PNN) in developing the Nursing Strategy. 
PNN is made up of nurses from across the province.  
It acts as a resource and advisory body for the  
Department of Health and Wellness. Members of the 
network include practicing nurses, employers,  

educators, professional regulatory colleges, and 
unions. This diverse membership gives the network 
its strength and credibility to carry out its important 
function. The continued success of the Strategy and 
its initiatives is a direct result of the ongoing  
collaboration of its members and its relationships with 
key stakeholders in Nova Scotia and across Canada.

Throughout the development of the new Nursing  
Strategy, nurses told us leadership is critical, and 
courage is required to implement the actions needed 
to maintain stability in the workforce. Every action in 
the Nursing Strategy is rooted in evidence and in the 
experience and expertise of nurses themselves. 

Together, we have accomplished a great deal, but we 
know there is still work to be done, especially in some 
rural areas and clinical specialties.

 

The multifaceted nursing strategy represents a 
thoughtful plan to continue to recruit and retain nurses 
in Nova Scotia. With the help of the Provincial Nursing 
Network, we will continue to closely monitor nursing 
workforce trends, evaluate issues, and make  
adjustments as needed. Together we will ensure Nova 
Scotia has the right number, mix and distribution of 
nurses to care for our citizens now and into the future.

The Provincial Nursing  
Network

Work to do


